BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS.

DIED

D'AOUST, Zénon - In Ormstown on December 9, 1997 at the age of 86, passed away Mr. Zénon D'Aoust, husband of the late Viola Marshall. He leaves to mourn his sisters Anita Moreau, Germaine D'Aoust, his brother Gerard D'Aoust as well as several nieces, nephews, relatives and friends. Funeral service will be held in May 1998 in St-Malachie Church, Ormstown, date to be confirmed. Burial in Huntingdon Cemetery. Funeral arrangements Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc., 170 Chateauguay St., Huntingdon. 514-264-5331.

FOURNIER, Anita (Galipeau) - In Huntingdon on December 17, 1997 at the age of 57, passed away Mrs. Anita Galipeau wife of Mr. Maurice Fournier and daughter of the late Alcide Galipeau and Mrs. Rose Alda Allen Galipeau. She leaves to mourn her children Michel (Nathalie Vacchino), Alain (Caroline Plouffe), Luc and Marc, her grandchildren Gabrielle and Simon, her brothers and sisters Béatrice, Phillippe, Alice, Wilfred and Monique as well as many relatives and friends. Private visitation was at Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc. Funeral Home, 170 Chateauguay, Huntingdon. Funeral service was held December 19 at 2 p.m. in St-Joseph's Church, Huntingdon. Burial St-Joseph's Cemetery.

QUENNEVILLE, Elie - In Valleyfield, formerly of Huntingdon, on December 20, 1997 at the age of 88 years passed away Mr. Elie Quenneville, husband of the late Annie Quenneville. He leaves to mourn his children Alexis (Jeannine Mathieu), Jeannine (Eric Sedgwick), Desmond (Hazel Mainville), late Gérald (Béatrice Guérin), Léon (Maureen Murphy) and Jean-Marc (Jacqueline Lefort) as well as 23 grandchildren and 32 great-grandchildren. Visitation Monday, December 22 from 2-5 p.m. and 7-10 p.m. as well as Tuesday, December 23 from 12 noon at Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc. Funeral Home, 170 Chateauguay, Huntingdon. Funeral service Tuesday, December 23 at 2 p.m. in St-Joseph Church, Huntingdon, Burial Ste-Agnèsde-Dundee Cemetery.

IN MEMORIAM

GAMBLE, Harold - In loving memory of a dear brother, brother-in-law and uncle who left us December 26, 1996.

Today brings memories Of our loved one gone to rest He will never be forgotten By the ones who loved him best.

> Ronnie, Ethel & family Gerald, Sheila & family

CARD OF THANKS

I would like to take this opportunity to thank anyone who helped in any way at the time of my husband's death. To the doctors and nurses on Second Floor of the Barrie Memorial for their wonderful care and kindness. Everyone who sent flowers, food, cards memorials. To all my neighbours our heartfelt thanks.

> Mrs. Clarence Forrester Iona & Charles Karen & Keith Nancy McArdle

The family of the late Zenon D'Aoust, who passed away, Dec. 9, 1997, would like to thank Dr. Brissette and the Third Floor staff of the Barrie Memorial for the excellent care and kindness he received while he was a patient. Also we would like to thank the staff of the Second Floor of the Centre d'Accueil for the kindness and care he received. Everything was very much appreciated.

The D'Aoust and Brunet Families

The family of the late Nellie Welburn would like to thank Dr. Rosenberg, the nurses and staff of the Huntingdon County Hospital for the wonderful care Mom received while she was a long-time patient there. Also thanks to the staff for the kindness and consideration shown to us during the many years we visited there. We would also like to thank everyone who sent flowers, food, donations, cards and supported us at the time of the funeral. Special thanks to Joyce Ross and Sharon Bergevin. Everything was greatly appreciated.

Clinton, David, Jack, Gerald, Howard and families